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Minutes

Sept. 9, 2019

Bike Advisory Group update
BAG working through recent survey results to prioritize what to do next. This will be widely distributed.
Upcoming bike focused event planned in school system for elementary students
CCAP working to form cyclocross youth team in Glastonbury in conjunction with Parks & Rec Dept.
Glastonbury’s BFC Scorecard is available to review here.
Discussion of Road Safety Audit (House St. to Community Center)
Western Blvd to House St Bike Path Update
Still waiting for permission from the state
Bidding now expected this year, construction won’t take place until next year
Main St. sidewalks to South Glastonbury center are undergoing engineering evaluation in the areas where large cuts in to the embankment are needed.  Projected construction 2020
Audit Feedback
Town Manager Richard Johnson believes that “we can put a dent in the short- and medium-term goals”
Town will put together a capital expenditure plan next year to attempt to address short and medium term
Will also look at long-term items as well
Richard will at least look at the feasibility of altering Welles Street east of Main St. to add a multi-use path
Richard doubts that Whole Foods would consider having the bike path routed through their parking lot 
However, he’ll look again at other options to avoid Wells Street East
Richard will keep in touch with BWG to inform us when we should begin to advocate for budget allocations
Livable Community Initiative—Rosemary Hokanson, Commission on Aging
Rosemary believes BWG membership aligns well with at least 4 of their 8 pillars:
Domain 1: Outdoor Spaces and Buildings
Domain 2: Transportation
Domain 3: Housing
Domain 4: Social Participation
Domain 5: Respect and Social Inclusion
Domain 6: Civic Participation and Employment
Domain 7: Communication and Information
Domain 8: Community and Health Services
Seeking BWG to participate membership to fill out survey to get input as they build their action plan
Please take 15 minutes to fill out survey here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Glastonburylivablesurvey  
Gift for House St. trail
Eileen not present
Blessing of the bikes
Ron proposed a Blessing of the Bicycles event with a ride as a way to incorporate more of the community
John Sandoval volunteered to help Ron in planning 
Glastonbury Sustainability Festival
BWG will have a booth this Saturday
Treasurer’s report
Ron emailed details to the BWG board
Election of Board of Directors  (Nominees: Deb Dauphinais, Ron DeGray, Dennis Desmarais, Allen Friedrich, Dan Sharp, Jeff Stein)
Ron Smith nominated but deferred pending review of by-laws
Dan Sharp to search for electronic copy and Dennis will then publish and allow Ron to review
Motion made, seconded, and then passed with no discussion
Election of Officers by new Board
Jeff: President
Dennis: Secretary
Dan: Treasure
Alan: Vice President
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